
Old West Austin Neighborhood Association 
P.O. Box 2724 

Austin, TX  78768 

March 19, 2018 

To: Members of the Historic Landmark Commission and Staff 

RE: 1404-1410 West Ninth Street, including St. Philip’s Anglican Church 
and 905 Maufrais St (NRD-2017-0087, -0088, -0089, -0090, -0091) 

Dear Historic Landmark Commission Members, 

Based in part on the representations set forth in the attached letter from Bryan Cumby and Mid 
City Development and also on the representations made in presentations to neighbors, the Old 
West Austin Neighborhood Association (OWANA), and the Historic Landmark Commission, the 
OWANA general membership voted at our March meeting not to oppose the demolition requests 
for the seven buildings at 1404-1410 West 9th Street and 905 Maufrais St, with the understanding 
that three of those buildings will be preserved as part of this project. We look forward to 
continuing to work with the developer and the architect to make this a great project for future 
residents and neighbors that will benefit the park and the community. 

Sincerely, 

Shawn Shillington 
President of OWANA 




